San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

August 13, 2009
Announcements:

Resignation:  David Diaz has resigned from the Council in order to concentrate on his educational goals.  David has been on the Council and an active member on the POI committee for the past 2.5 years.  Ming Ming Kwan has also resigned from the council because her family will be locating to Washington DC.  Jenny-Lynn Sarmiento has enrolled to medical school and has left the council.  Ming Ming and Jenny were members of the Membership/Community Liaison Committee.  We wish them all the best in their future endeavors.

25 Van Ness Meeting Rooms:  Just a reminder that the offices and meeting rooms at 25 Van Ness are managed by an outside company.  Therefore it is important to note that any requests to remove or add furniture, boxes, window coverings, wall coverings, etc. must go through an extensive City & County approval process.
Holiday Schedule Change:  Just a reminder that the Steering committee will meet on the 3rd Thursday of the month for November and December due to the holidays.  The meetings are scheduled for November 19, and December 17th.  Please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org if you have any questions.
Joint Council Meeting:  The joint Council meeting with the Health Services Planning Council (HSPC) and the HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC) is scheduled for Thursday October, 8th.  The meeting location is still being  finalized.  If you have any questions about the joint meeting, please contact Michael Paquette at michael.paquette@sfdph.org.
Policies & Procedures:  It is important for all Council members to be familiar with the policies & procedures that keep this Council running smoothly.  In 2010, a committee will focus on updating the Policies & Procedures and Bylaws.  If you would like an electronic copy of the current Policies & Procedures manual please contact Betty Chan Lew at 554-9492 or betty.lew@sfdph.org.
Reminder:  Please remember to clean up the area around your seats.  There are recycling bins for soda cans and paper products available by the kitchen.
Rules of Respectful Engagement:  The Rules of Respectful Engagement are posted on the wall.  Please note that these Rules apply to members, guests, staff, and public.
Committee Updates:
Membership/Community Liaison Committee:  The committee met on Wednesday July 8.  The committee reviewed the HPPC Composition grid and began identifying gaps in HPPC membership.  The group decided to put together a very comprehensive list and then to collapse that into 3 or 4 prioritized groups.  After much discussion, the group determined that the recruitment priorities should be:  Youth under 24, Native American men that have sex with men, and transfemales and transmales.  Application materials have been sent out to all HPPC members to help with our recruitment efforts.

The group discussed the goal of the PIR training specifically, what should members get out of it.  Jenna will be sending out the list of recommendations that came out of the last training in a Survey monkey format. Members will prioritize which recommendations we should focus on at the December 10th PIR training.  The committee will continue this discussion at the August 12th meeting.

The Exit Interview will be sent out to all members as a pilot.  Please complete the interview and provide any feedback to Membership/Community Liaison Committee.
The next meeting is scheduled for August 12th from 2:30-4:00.
Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI):  The committee met on Monday, August 3rd.  Catherine Newell (HSPC) was elected as Co-chair to replace Susan Philip.  She will be in this role for the remainder of 2009.  This was the final meeting with David Diaz as the HPPC Co-chair.  The members will need to vote for a new HPPC Co-chair at next month’s meeting to join Catherine for the remainder of the year.  The group continued to discuss and plan for the October 8th Joint Meeting between both Councils (HPPC and HSPC).  The members voted to have one topic as the main theme for the meeting – Community Viral Load (CVL).  The members agreed that this is an emerging area that’s relevant for both councils and that a presentation followed by some discussion would be useful.  Dr. Moupali Das-Douglas from the HIV Prevention Section has been confirmed as the presenter on this issue.  The committee will continue to work on the planning for this meeting including securing a location.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 14th from 3:00-5:00 pm.
Show Me the Data! Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:  The group had one final meeting on August 6th, to develop the implementation process for the Priority Setting Considerations Box.  The committee approved the guidelines for implementation and will present them to the Council today.  This group has completed their work for the year.
Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation:  The committee’s July and August meetings have been cancelled in order to give Harder + Co time to work on the update of the Compendium and related appendices for inclusion in the Strategies & Interventions chapter.  The next committee meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 2, from 3:30 – 6:00 pm.
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